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CALDWELL POLICE DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE 

April 8, 2023 

Officers are looking into several vehicle/attempted vehicle burglaries that happened near the 

College of Idaho. Video from a nearby camera shows that on April 7, at 2:30 a.m., four subjects 

arrive at a parking lot, near Cleveland Boulevard and Oak Street, in a light colored (possibly 

white) passenger car. Once on location, the subjects began checking for unlocked vehicles.  

The four individuals made entry into at least four vehicles. One person did report having 

something stolen from their vehicle. If you have any information about this incident please call 

343-COPS or non-emergency dispatch at 208-454-7531. 

CPD would like to remind you to always lock your car. Suspects frequently target unlocked cars. 

Take the keys out of the ignition and turn off your vehicle- never leave it running or unattended. 

Don't leave anything of value in the car or in plain sight.  
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